To The School Board of Loudoun County Virginia. It is a known fact that the vacinities of Leesburg, Virginia and Purcellville, Va each furnish an adequate demand for permanent and well equipped Migh Schools. Past experience in the operation of Migh Schools at other points does not guarantee their existence in the future. We, as citizens and taxpayers and patrons of the Millsboro Wigh School believe that the Lincoln Wigh School which recently burned could not have as adequately served the future interests of this section of Loudoun, due to its inconvenient location, as could Purcellville Va. Therefore, we the undersigned, urge the School Board of Loudoun in the interest of the scholar as well as the tax payer to build a first class Nigh School at Purcellville, Va. instead of Lincoln, Va.